

# Highgate Neighbourhood Forum Committee Meeting Minutes

**Date:** Monday, February 9, 2015 Time: 7.30 pm

**Attendance:** Martin Adeney, Rachel Allison, Harley Atkinson, Simon Briscoe, Cllr Clive Carter, Elspeth Clements, Ian Henghes, Hannah Liptrot, Maggy Meade-King, Cllr Liz Morris, Martin Narraway, Alicia Pivaro, Allan Rapley, Christopher Riley, Susan Rose, Christoph Schedl, Gail Waldman

**Apologies:** Louise Lewis, Cllr Oliver Lewis, Cllr Martin Newman, Neil Perkins

<b>Minutes:</b> Approved from last meeting (12 November 2014).
<b>Matters arising:</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Gail Waldman to chase TfL in relation to tree planting on Archway Road.</li><li>• Rachel Allison to raise the issue of flood area risk around Hornsey Lane reservoir being absent from Haringey's 2013 Inundation Map with Steven Kelly.</li><li>• Rachel Allison to contact Jan Brooker and John Evans regarding TPO'd trees in Haringey.</li></ul>
<b>Consultation Update</b>
Maggy Meade-King updated the committee on the consultation and was thanked for her work pulling everything together.
<b>ACTIONS:</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Maggy Meade-King to circulate a link to the Engagement Record for members to complete.</li><li>• Martin Adeney to organise a final drop-in session before the consultation ends at the Highgate Society.</li><li>• To promote the final drop-in session via the Highgate Society Newsletter, HNF website, twitter and the Ham and High.</li></ul>
<b>Grant Application</b>
Members received an update on the current situation regarding funding.
<b>Discussion regarding a distinction between the Forum and the Highgate Society – What role do we see for ourselves?</b>
<b>ACTION:</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Harley Atkinson, Elspeth Clements, Martin Narraway and Susan Rose to produce a report for the next HNF meeting on how the HNF, Highgate Society, Highgate CAAC and Holly Lodge CAAC could work together.</li></ul>
<b>Roadwork on Stanhope Road and Implications for the Forum regarding consultations and traffic calming across N6</b>
<b>ACTION:</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Councillors to pursue with Haringey and Camden on the Forums role to comment on any statutory notices that are broadly construed as policy.</li></ul>
<b>Hornsey Lane Bridge</b>

**ACTIONS:**

- Elspeth Clements to circulate John Evan's solution for the bridge to Kate Calvert.
- Liz Morris to pursue a HNF representative being involved in any discussions in relation to the bridge along with Better Archway and a Councillor from Islington.

**Invitation to work with Better Archway/Liveable Islington to campaign for 20 mph on Holloway Road extending to the Wellington**

**ACTION:**

- HNF policy is to favour 20mph where possible and practicable, including at least parts of Archway Road, to create a better ambience for pedestrians and cyclists to encourage economic activity. The committee was on balance in favour of supporting the campaign of BAF and others to extend the 20 mph speed limit on Holloway Road.

**Setting AGM Date**

**ACTION:**

- To be confirmed.

**Brief Update on Highgate Bowl; 271 Terminus; Archway Road Trees; Highgate Overground and Richardson's site**

**ACTIONS:**

- Elspeth Clements to feedback to the committee following the meeting scheduled to take place on 5 March 2015 regarding the Bowl.
- Simon Briscoe awaiting a meeting date about the 271 terminus.
- Elspeth Clements to chase TfL contact regarding the position on development of Highgate Overground.
- Cllr Liz Morris to approach Steven Kelly regarding a pre application for the Richardson's site.
- A member to represent the Forum on the Design Panel.

**Finance Statement 21.01.15**

The committee noted the Financial Statement.

**AOB**

**ACTIONS:**

- Harley Atkinson to send a copy of the Register of Interests to Christopher Riley for circulation.
- Maggy Meade-King to circulate the draft Development Management Policies plan to the committee.

**Date of next meeting**

Monday, 23<sup>rd</sup> March 2015.